DELAWARE DEFERRED COMPENSATION COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES

April 18, 2006
A meeting of the Delaware Deferred Compensation Council was held Tuesday, April 18, 2006 at 3:00 PM in the Treasurer’s Office Conference Room, located on the second floor of the Thomas Collins building at 540 South DuPont Highway, Dover, Delaware. 

Attendees:



Council Member:
Jack Markell, State Treasurer and Co-Chairperson

Tom Cook, Acting Secretary of Finance 




Christine Pochomis for Jennifer Davis, Director of OMB



Michael Vild for Matthew Denn, Insurance Commissioner 




Larry Koenig, Member at Large

Others Present:
Ann Visalli, Deputy State Treasurer




Leighann Hinkle, Deferred Compensation Administrator 




Christy Vanderwende, Deferred Compensation Specialist




John McDaniel, Deputy Attorney General




B. Janell Grenier, Potter Anderson & Corroon LLP


Sharon Stehman, Fidelity Vice President and Relationship Manager


Bill Samuels, Fidelity Vice President and Investment Manager

Jack Markell called the meeting to order at 3:05 PM.   

Fidelity Vice President and Investment Manager, Bill Samuels provided an overview of the Plan’s funds in the core line-up including the fund performance and the changes made to the Fidelity Freedom Funds.  He also mentioned that the Plan’s equity funds are well diversified and showed the total participant returns for both 3 and 5 years. 
Sharon Stehman then spoke to the Council regarding Plan participation. Some concerns she addressed included the large number of participants who are invested solely in one fund and the average account balance and yearly contribution amount.  Fidelity will attempt to address these concerns through their communication initiative for 2006 which includes targeting and personalized mailings.  She also provided some suggestions on ways to improve the Plan, including auto enrollment and decreasing the number of investment options available since she believes the large number causes inertia.  
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Jack Markell also asked Leighann Hinkle to put together a memo to the Council for all future meetings listing any communications that are being done.

Jack Markell stated that Senator Cook introduced SB 258 to increase the Match amount to $20 per pay.  

Ann Visalli provided an update on the bill to amend the Code to allow ex-officio members to assign a designee to act on their behalf for purposes of this Council.  She stated that both herself and Tom Cook will work to get sponsors for the bill.     

Since not enough members were present to constitute a quorum, no action could be taken on the agenda, and the meeting was adjourned at 4:25 PM. 

